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WITHOUT ADMITTING ANY VIOLATION OF FEDERAL OR STATE LAW, AND WHILE RESERVING 
EVERY OBJECTION, DEFENSE AND RIGHT OTHERWISE AVAILABLE UNDER THE LAW, WAIAKEA 
INC, HEREBY SUBMITS THIS RESPONSE TO FDA’S 483 OBSERVATIONS: 

FDA Observation 1 
 

You did not conduct a reanalysis of your food safety plan when required. 
 

Specifically, you have not conducted a reanalysis of your food safety plan, 'Waiakea Bottling Inc 
d.b.a. Waialrna Hawaiian Volcanic Water, Food Safety Plan & System Version 2.2', last reviewed 
and approved on October 18, 2022, in response to consumer complaints and findings of 
microorganisms that are indicative of insanitary conditions or are !mown to be pathogenic. Your firm 
began receiving complaints regarding foreign objects including but not limited to apparent "mold", 
"white blob" and "floaters" in I-liter bottles of your Waiakea Hawaiian Volcanic Water with lot 
numbers 123275 and 123276 beginning on November 16, 2023. By November 22, 2023, according to 
the list of complaints provided, your firm received at least 7 consumer complaints. By November 
28th you received an additional 5 complaints. On November 29th someone from your management 
team instructed your customers to hold all products in warehouses. Your private lab testing found 
HPC >5700 CFU/ml, Pseudomonas Aeruginosa >2400 MPN/l00ml, and mold at 15 CFU/ml from lot 
code 123275. A second analysis identified Paecilomyces lilacinus. Additionally, your QC 
department found elevated levels of Pseudomonas from in-house testing of lot code 123276. You 
eventually destroyed 2940 cases from that lot [Lot 123276]. 
 
 
Waiakea, Inc Response to FDA Observation 1 

Waiakea, Inc is implementing measures that will address FDA Observation 1. These measures are 
further explained in the corrective and preventive actions below: 

 
We have implemented an  review of the Food Safety Plan as well as revisions as 
needed.  

We have reviewed and conducted a reanalysis of our Food Safety Plan as of March 20, 2024. 
In our re-analysis of the FSP, we have added testing for pathogenic microorganisms as a 
hazard control. We think we understand where this came from and implemented programs to 
mitigate it and implement a  to test specifically for Paecilomyces lilacinus. 

 
The updated Food Safety Plan is available for review upon request. 
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insulating  tank (where we’ve determined the loss of temperature to occur) to mitigate heat loss. 
 

We will be adding a  to verify the temperature of the water we’re using and record 
that in a data sheet/checklist for our records. 

 
  

PART C 
 

In our research we’ve determined that NY state requires 600ppm, this should improve the efficacy of 
the sanitation. We have increased to  for all hoses and fittings as well as building a trough like 
storage to keep them off of the ground. 
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